

Contact: Lisa James (518) 442-3093

### Lyme Disease Topic of Next Summer Public Science Lecture Series

Dennis J. White, of the New York State Department of Health, will discuss "Lyme Disease: Progression of an Epidemic" during a presentation of the Summer Public Science Lecture Series on Tuesday, July 17 at 8 p.m. at the University at Albany's Whiteface Mountain Field Station located on Memorial Highway in Wilmington, New York. The lecture is free and open to the public.

White, director of the Tick-borne Disease Institute and the Arthropod-borne Disease Program, will speak on topics including deer ticks and their life cycle, the spirochetal agent of Lyme disease, the typical symptoms and their temporal sequence. Arguments will be presented to support the geographic dispersion of this disease into new areas not previously infected, as well as why this dispersion is taking place.

Sponsored by the University's Atmospheric Sciences Research Center, the lecture series is organized by well-known area meteorologist Ray Falconer. An illustrated report on the latest weather conditions will begin each lecture.

Donations to sustain the Public Science Lecture Series may be made to the University at Albany Fund, "Attention: Ray Falconer Fund." Donations are tax deductible.

\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*



Contact: Lisa James (518) 442-3093

## Extinction of a Species is Topic of Next Summer Public Science Lecture Series

Anne LaBastille, wildlife conservationist and ecological consultant, will discuss "Goodbye, Giant Grebe: Ecology and Politics in Central America" during the next presentation of the Summer Public Science Lecture Series on Tuesday, July 24, at 8 p.m. at the University at Albany's Whiteface Mountain Field Station. It is located on Memorial Highway in Wilmington, New York. The lecture is free and open to the public.

LaBastille's lecture on the Grebe, a family of swimming and diving birds closely related to the loons, will present an account of a 24 year research project concerning the extinction of a species. She will be available to autograph her new book, *Mama Poc*, at the Field Station beginning at 4:30 p.m.

Sponsored by the University's Atmospheric Sciences Research Center, the lecture series is organized by well-known area meteorologist Ray Falconer. An illustrated report on the latest weather conditions will begin each lecture.

Donations to sustain the Public Science Lecture Series may be made to the University at Albany Fund, "Attention: Ray Falconer Fund." Donations are tax deductible.

\*\*\*\*\*\*



news

518 442-3073

Contact: Lisa James (518) 442-3093

#### University at Albany Announces Excellence Award Winners

The New York State United University Professions Excellence Committee recently announced the recipients of the 1990 Excellence Awards. Ten winners were selected from the University at Albany. There will be a ceremony at the University for the award recipients from all campuses in October.

The awards, which recognize excellence within the university, were based on mastery of specialization and outstanding service to campus, community and state. The winners were selected from representatives of labor and management.

The recipients from the University at Albany are:

Edna Acosta-Belen, associate professor, Department of Latin American and Caribbean Studies; Matthew H. Elbow, professor, Department of History; Michael S. Green, director, School of Education Computing Facility; Judith Hudson, associate librarian; Wendell G. Lorang, associate director, Institutional Research; Yolanda Sephus Nix, director of minority student services/academic affairs; Joan Schulz, associate professor, Department of English/Women's Studies; Gregory I. Stevens, assistant dean, Department of Humanities and Fine Arts; Harold S. Story, professor, Department of Physics; and Lawrence Wittner, professor, Department of History.

\*\*\*\*\*\*



Contact: Lisa James (518) 442-3093

### Adirondack Wildlife Topic of Next Summer Public Science Lecture Series

Tom Kalinowski, adirondack naturalist and ecology teacher at Saranac Lake High School, will discuss "Adirondack Wildlife" during the next presentation of the Summer Public Science Lecture Series on Tuesday, July 31 at 8 p.m. at the University at Albany's Whiteface Mountain Field Station. It is located on Memorial Highway in Wilmington, New York. The lecture is free and open to the public.

Kalinowski will provide excellent slides of many different forms of wildlife that reside in the Adirondacks and discuss some of the special adaptations they have for surviving in this northern region. In addition to teaching, Kalinowski writes a column on wildlife for the Lake Placid News. He also has written several articles for Adirondack Life and the Conservationist.

Sponsored by the University's Atmospheric Sciences Research Center, the lecture series is organized by well-known area meteorologist Ray Falconer. An illustrated report on the latest weather conditions will begin each lecture.

Donations to sustain the Public Science Lecture Series may be made to the University at Albany Fund, "Attention: Ray Falconer Fund." Donations are tax deductible.

\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*



11e 442-3073

Contact: Lisa James (518) 442-3093

Early Start for Governor's Liberty Scholarships, University at Albany Launches Camp Liberty

"A bold experiment to enthrall young minds with the wonder of scholarship" is now underway at the University at Albany. The first session of Camp Liberty, a 16-day residential summer experience for eight to ten year olds from low income families, began on July 7.

The University's Professional Development Program administers the program for the New York State Department of Social Services, hosting 175 black, white and Latino children from the New York Metropolitan area, Albany, and Renssalear county. Camp dates are July 7-22 and July 26 through August 12.

The program provides elementary school children with a learning experience designed to bridge the gap between school sessions. The theory is that this summer experience, in a college setting, will foster a belief and confidence among the participants that college is an attainable goal.

"In Camp Liberty we have a bold experiment to enthrall young minds with the wonder of scholarship," said Cesar A. Perales, Social Services Commissioner.

"Right now these kids are behind their peers at school, but we hope that just 16 days at this University setting will motivate them to reapply themselves and move toward education at higher levels."

Supervised campers are housed in the University's low-rise dormitories of the Dutch Quadrangle. The intent is to show participants that while learning is a lifelong process and a tool for success, it can be fun and rewarding too. "This summer component is imperative to the success of a year-round initiative the primary goal of which is to encourage these children to stay in school long enough to graduate and hopefully continue on to college," said Gene Monaco, Deputy Director of the Professional Development Program.

Along with activities aimed at improving the childrens' reading, writing, and oral communication, Camp Liberty provides a variety of programs to enhance social and interpersonal growth. The campers get hands-on experience in computer skills, language arts, math and sciences as well as drama, dance, music and swimming. There also are field trips to places such as the Five Rivers Environmental Education Center, the Schenectady Museum and Planetarium, Howe Caverns and the Waterford Flight Tour. There the children see locks in operation and have a boat ride on the Eric Canal.

The ultimate goal of Camp Liberty is, ideally, for a student to be eligible to apply for the Liberty Scholarship Program after four years of participation in this program.

\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*

July 17, 1990

90-55

A, AA, B, C & Falconer list

Administration 233 Albany, New York 12222

news

518 442-3073

STATE UNIVERSITY OF NEW YORK

Contact: Lisa James (518) 442-3093

#### Plant Lore Focus of Next Summer Public Science Lecture Series

Outdoor educator Linda Potter will discuss "Plant Lore Galore" during the next presentation of the Summer Public Science Lecture Series on Tuesday, August 7 at 8 p.m. at the University at Albany's Whiteface Mountain Field Station. It is located on Memorial Highway in Wilmington, New York. The lecture is free and open to the public.

Potter's lecture on spring wildflowers, shrubs and trees will give revelations of their historic, medicinal and food uses along with Native American lore and their place in the natural environment. It will be highlighted by a slide presentation.

Sponsored by the University's Atmospheric Sciences Research Center, the lecture series is organized by well-known area meteorologist Ray Falconer. An illustrated report on the latest weather conditions will begin each lecture.

Donations to sustain the Public Science Lecture Series may be made to the University at Albany Fund, "Attention: Ray Falconer Fund." Donations are tax deductible.

\*\*\*\*\*\*

July 24, 1990

90-56



Contact: Lisa James (518) 442-3093

#### Lyme Disease Topic of Next Summer Public Science Lecture Series

Dennis J. White, of the New York State Department of Health, will discuss "Lyme Disease: Progression of an Epidemic" during a presentation of the Summer Public Science Lecture Series on Tuesday, July 17 at 8 p.m. at the University at Albany's Whiteface Mountain Field Station located on Memorial Highway in Wilmington, New York. The lecture is free and open to the public.

White, director of the Tick-borne Disease Institute and the Arthropod-borne Disease Program, will speak on topics including deer ticks and their life cycle, the spirochetal agent of Lyme disease, the typical symptoms and their temporal sequence. Arguments will be presented to support the geographic dispersion of this disease into new areas not previously infected, as well as why this dispersion is taking place.

Sponsored by the University's Atmospheric Sciences Research Center, the lecture series is organized by well-known area meteorologist Ray Falconer. An illustrated report on the latest weather conditions will begin each lecture.

Donations to sustain the Public Science Lecture Series may be made to the University at Albany Fund, "Attention: Ray Falconer Fund." Donations are tax deductible.

\*\*\*\*\*\*\*



Contact: Lisa James (518) 442-3093

# Extinction of a Species is Topic of Next Summer Public Science Lecture Series

Anne LaBastille, wildlife conservationist and ecological consultant, will discuss "Goodbye, Giant Grebe: Ecology and Politics in Central America" during the next presentation of the Summer Public Science Lecture Series on Tuesday, July 24, at 8 p.m. at the University at Albany's Whiteface Mountain Field Station. It is located on Memorial Highway in Wilmington, New York. The lecture is free and open to the public.

LaBastille's lecture on the Grebe, a family of swimming and diving birds closely related to the loons, will present an account of a 24 year research project concerning the extinction of a species. She will be available to autograph her new book, *Mama Poc*, at the Field Station beginning at 4:30 p.m.

Sponsored by the University's Atmospheric Sciences Research Center, the lecture series is organized by well-known area meteorologist Ray Falconer. An illustrated report on the latest weather conditions will begin each lecture.

Donations to sustain the Public Science Lecture Series may be made to the University at Albany Fund, "Attention: Ray Falconer Fund." Donations are tax deductible.

\*\*\*\*\*\*



Contact: Lisa James (518) 442-3093

#### University at Albany Announces Excellence Award Winners

The New York State United University Professions Excellence Committee recently announced the recipients of the 1990 Excellence Awards. Ten winners were selected from the University at Albany. There will be a ceremony at the University for the award recipients from all campuses in October.

The awards, which recognize excellence within the university, were based on mastery of specialization and outstanding service to campus, community and state. The winners were selected from representatives of labor and management. The recipients from the University at Albany are:

Edna Acosta-Belen, associate professor, Department of Latin American and Caribbean Studies; Matthew H. Elbow, professor, Department of History; Michael S. Green, director, School of Education Computing Facility; Judith Hudson, associate librarian; Wendell G. Lorang, associate director, Institutional Research; Yolanda Sephus Nix, director of minority student services/academic affairs; Joan Schulz, associate professor, Department of English/Women's Studies; Gregory I. Stevens, assistant dean, Department of Humanities and Fine Arts; Harold S. Story, professor, Department of Physics; and Lawrence Wittner, professor, Department of History.

\*\*\*\*\*\*\*





Contact: Lisa James (518) 442-3093

### Adirondack Wildlife Topic of Next Summer Public Science Lecture Series

Tom Kalinowski, adirondack naturalist and ecology teacher at Saranac Lake High School, will discuss "Adirondack Wildlife" during the next presentation of the Summer Public Science Lecture Series on Tuesday, July 31 at 8 p.m. at the University at Albany's Whiteface Mountain Field Station. It is located on Memorial Highway in Wilmington, New York. The lecture is free and open to the public.

Kalinowski will provide excellent slides of many different forms of wildlife that reside in the Adirondacks and discuss some of the special adaptations they have for surviving in this northern region. In addition to teaching, Kalinowski writes a column on wildlife for the Lake Placid News. He also has written several articles for Adirondack Life and the Conservationist.

Sponsored by the University's Atmospheric Sciences Research Center, the lecture series is organized by well-known area meteorologist Ray Falconer. An illustrated report on the latest weather conditions will begin each lecture.

Donations to sustain the Public Science Lecture Series may be made to the University at Albany Fund, "Attention: Ray Falconer Fund." Donations are tax deductible.

\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*



Contact: Lisa James (518) 442-3093

### Early Start for Governor's Liberty Scholarships, University at Albany Launches Camp Liberty

"A bold experiment to enthrall young minds with the wonder of scholarship" is now underway at the University at Albany. The first session of Camp Liberty, a 16-day residential summer experience for eight to ten year olds from low income families, began on July 7.

The University's Professional Development Program administers the program for the New York State Department of Social Services, hosting 175 black, white and Latino children from the New York Metropolitan area, Albany, and Renssalear county. Camp dates are July 7-22 and July 26 through August 12.

The program provides elementary school children with a learning experience designed to bridge the gap between school sessions. The theory is that this summer experience, in a college setting, will foster a belief and confidence among the participants that college is an attainable goal.

"In Camp Liberty we have a bold experiment to enthrall young minds with the wonder of scholarship," said Cesar A. Perales, Social Services Commissioner. "Right now these kids are behind their peers at school, but we hope that just 16 days at this University setting will motivate them to reapply themselves and move toward education at higher levels."

Supervised campers are housed in the University's low-rise dormitories of the Dutch Quadrangle. The intent is to show participants that while learning is a lifelong process and a tool for success, it can be fun and rewarding too. "This summer component is imperative to the success of a year-round initiative the primary goal of which is to encourage these children to stay in school long enough to graduate and hopefully continue on to college," said Gene Monaco, Deputy Director of the Professional Development Program.

Along with activities aimed at improving the childrens' reading, writing, and oral communication, Camp Liberty provides a variety of programs to enhance social and interpersonal growth. The campers get hands-on experience in computer skills, language arts, math and sciences as well as drama, dance, music and swimming. There also are field trips to places such as the Five Rivers Environmental Education Center, the Schenectady Museum and Planetarium, Howe Caverns and the Waterford Flight Tour. There the children see locks in operation and have a boat ride on the Erie Canal.

The ultimate goal of Camp Liberty is, ideally, for a student to be eligible to apply for the Liberty Scholarship Program after four years of participation in this program.

\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*

July 17, 1990

90-55



Contact: Lisa James (518) 442-3093

Plant Lore Focus of Next Summer Public Science Lecture Series

Outdoor educator Linda Potter will discuss "Plant Lore Galore" during the next presentation of the Summer Public Science Lecture Series on Tuesday, August 7 at 8 p.m. at the University at Albany's Whiteface Mountain Field Station. It is located on Memorial Highway in Wilmington, New York. The lecture is free and open to the public.

Potter's lecture on spring wildflowers, shrubs and trees will give revelations of their historic, medicinal and food uses along with Native American lore and their place in the natural environment. It will be highlighted by a slide presentation.

Sponsored by the University's Atmospheric Sciences Research Center, the lecture series is organized by well-known area meteorologist Ray Falconer. An illustrated report on the latest weather conditions will begin each lecture.

Donations to sustain the Public Science Lecture Series may be made to the University at Albany Fund, "Attention: Ray Falconer Fund." Donations are tax deductible.

\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*



news

518 442-3073

Contact: Lisa James (518) 442-3093

## Outer Solar System Subject of Next Summer Public Science Lecture Series

John Delano, associate professor of geochemistry at the University at Albany, will discuss "Exploration of the Outer Solar System and Beyond" during the next Summer Public Science Lecture Series. The lecture will be held on Tuesday, August 14 at 8 p.m. at the University's Whiteface Mountain Field Station located on Memorial Highway in Wilmington, New York. It is free and open to the public.

In his lecture, Delano will discuss the latest results of the National Aeronautics Space Administration's Voyager spacecraft to the outer planets of Neptune and Uranus. He has been involved in research studying the cataclysmic events associated with the origin of these planets nearly 4.5 billion years ago.

Sponsored by the University's Atmospheric Sciences Research Center, the lecture series is organized by well-known area meteorologist Ray Falconer. An illustrated report on the latest weather conditions will begin each lecture.

Donations to sustain the Public Science Lecture Series may be made to the University at Albany Fund, "Attention: Ray Falconer Fund." Donations are tax deductible.

\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*